
SCRC denounces cuts to SAR
A few weeks ago, Radio-Canada decided to cut 
out much of the content provided by SAR (in-
cluding economic, geopolitical, digital, environ-
mental, sports, and weather chronicles), content 
much appreciated in regional programming. 
That’s about 30 minutes of content daily. Man-
agement reportedly wanted to offer more local 
content with this decision. Some columnists 
have been replaced, but there are still gaping 
holes to fill for the regional hosts and producers. 
Production teams must already consider a way 
to offset these losses a few weeks before the 
start of the school year. This is particularly the 
case for the program “Bon pied, bonne heure! “, 
broadcast in the Gaspésie-Îles-de-la-Madeleine 
region, which will have to produce more than 
25 minutes of additional content in the fall. The 
SCRC vigorously denounces this decision by Ra-
dio-Canada, which deprives the regions of both 
content and diversity of voices on air.  •

Regarding the webmasters
As a result of certain questions regarding the 
webmasters duties, here is the situation. A 
committee was formed last spring to study the 
webmasters tasks. An initial meeting with the 
employer was scheduled for June 25, but was 
postponed until July 30. We are ready to meet 
with the employer and we hope that he will be 
able to share his needs and plans with us so that 
we can implement the letter of agreement on 
the webmasters tasks (page 193 of the collective 

agreement). In fact, about 30 people responded 
to the survey we sent, thank you for taking the 
time to do so. Webmasters will also be asked to 
collaborate within a working committee on a 
need-be basis. You will be kept informed of the 
next steps..  •	

SCRC on Twitter!
The union continues its conquest of social 
networks and now uses Twitter (after all it is 
2019). We will be broadcasting press releas-
es and tweeting live at certain events. You 
will find us at : https://twitter.com/syndi-
catscrc • 
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